
**Update 1 1320 hours 6/3/2025** 

Multi Agency Response and Investigation Continues 

Chelan County Sheriff’s Office to Active Emergency Operations Center (EOC) as a Unified 
Command Post 

CCSO and our law enforcement partners are continuing search operations in an effort to locate 
Mr. Decker. Our ground search teams continue their relentless effort within the Okanogan 
Wenatchee National Forest area, while other teams follow up on potential credible information 
and tips received regarding the Mr. Decker’s location.  

We are grateful for the outpouring of support of offers for assistance from our fellow law 
enforcement agencies across the state and this nation. Due to the high volume of entities 
involved, along with the exhaustive resources and efforts, on this case, we will be activating our 
local EOC to act as a unified command center. Here representatives from all involved agencies 
will gather to continue the investigation and search operations.  

At this time, there is no scheduled time or location for a press conference. When details 
regarding if and/ or when a press conference will be held, that information will be given out as 
soon as possible.  

If anyone has any information regarding Mr. Decker’s location, please contact CCSO or submit 
your information here: https://www.co.chelan.wa.us/sheriff/forms/submit-a-tip.  
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